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St Michael's School is a
school community founded

by the Sisters of Mercy in
1914.



We aspire to be a secure,

caring learning environment
where commitment to Faith,

Truth, Service and
Compassion are encouraged

as a way of life.



First Reconciliation

Congratulations to all our students who received the sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time on

Wednesday night! This was a very special evening and we were so proud of them. Thank you and

congratulations to Mrs Stephanie Fardig for preparing the students to receive this sacrament and for co-

ordinating the ceremony. 

COVID-19 Update

In recent weeks, CEWA has closed down its online COVID-19 reporting mechanism and hence we have

removed links from our website. The procedures for positive COVID-19 cases will be in line with processes for

all other communicable illnesses ie stay at home until symptom free. 

Strategic Plan

Thank you to all who attended our strategic planning session on Monday evening. We enjoyed some drinks,

nibbles and socialising, but also did some big picture thinking! If you missed it, the ideas generated are

displayed on posters in the office - feel free to pop in and have a read. Tick any ideas you agree with and feel

free to add any new ideas. These will be on display until next Friday.

At the next P & F meeting on 22 May, we will be examining the key themes that have emerged from parents,

staff and students and seeking feedback on the most important ideas so please join us for this. 

2023 Collection Of Information Notice

Please click here to view a standard letter provided by 

AGDESE that informs parents of the upcoming collection. 

For those parents that have yet to return the 

Data Collection Form can you please do so before 

Friday, 10 March.

3YOP and Kindy 2024

We are about to commence interviews for places in our

3YOP and Kindy for next year. A reminder to existing 

families to please fill out the paperwork so that you don't

miss out on a place! Contact reception on

admin@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au or 62789888. 

MESSAGE FROM THE
PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

We extend a very big welcome to our new parish priest, Fr Antony Suresh,

who began his tenure at St Joseph's Parish by celebrating Ash Wednesday

Mass with the school and parish community. We are thrilled to have a

permanent priest again and we hope that Fr Suresh will feel at home in his

new community of faith! Please introduce yourself when you see Father

around the school and make him feel welcome. After Ash Wednesday Mass

and First Reconciliation, Father is fast becoming famous for his wonderful

homilies!  
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https://cewaedu-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/lisa_grazia_cewa_edu_au/EdOFeh0ur01Kigm7a40rCAYBuhWPPee8DBCalR6alL80lw
https://cewaedu-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/personal/lisa_grazia_cewa_edu_au/Documents/Shared%20Documents/2023%20Collection%20Notice%20for%20Parents%20and%20Guardians.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=VpqXFo
https://cewaedu-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/personal/lisa_grazia_cewa_edu_au/Documents/Shared%20Documents/Data%20Collection%20Form.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=p01t4s
mailto:admin@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au


2023 Tuition Fees
Thank you to the parents and caregivers who have paid their tuition fees or have a repayment arrangement in
place. A reminder to please send in your Payment Authorisation form as soon as possible. Please contact our
Finance Manager, Peta Santella, either by email finance@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au or telephone on 6278 9892
if you wish to set up an alternative repayment arrangement or have any queries regarding your account.

School Advisory Council & P & F Update
On Monday night we had our first School Advisory Council (SAC) & P & F meetings for the year and finalised
roles for 2023. This year our SAC and P & F officer bearers are:

SAC                                                                                    
Dr Dave Parsons - Chairperson                                    
Michael Walton - Deputy Chairperson                                             
Jesus Lagura - Treasurer                                               
Emma Walke - Secretary                                                
Kate Paul                                                                       
Iain Mason
Alesha Austin - P & F rep

Our sincere thanks go to these parents for volunteering to contribute their time and effort to serve our school
community!

Wishing you a wonderful long weekend and a reminder that Tuesday is a student free day! We look forward to
seeing you back at school on Wednesday 8 March!

Warm regards
Dr Siobhan Galos
Principal
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FAITH FOR THE JOURNEY
The Sacrament of Reconciliation




The focus of the sacrament of Reconciliation (previously called Penance or Confession) is about forgiveness and restoring our
relationship with God. The sacrament helps us to receive the strength to learn from our mistakes, forgive ourselves and
others, make friends with God again and achieve inner peace and healing. In fact, Reconciliation is one of the sacraments of
healing (together with the Anointing of the Sick). 

During the sacrament of Reconciliation, we speak to God through the priest and receive God’s forgiveness for the things we
have done wrong. We recite the Act of Contrition, receive absolution from the priest and are usually given an action of
penance such as some prayers to say or an action to make up for our wrongdoing. 

There are three forms or rites of Reconciliation:

First Rite:         Where you meet the priest on your own in a private room called a Confessional
Second Rite:    Involves a brief community prayer service then individual Reconciliation
Third Rite:        Involves a general community Reconciliation used only under special circumstances  

At St. Michael’s our students received the sacrament for the first time using the second rite. 



The Act of Contrition (Prayer of Sorrow)
O my God, I am very sorry that I have sinned against you. 

Because you are so good and with your help 
I will try not to sin again. 

Amen.




P & F 
Alesha Austin - President
Romona Sandon - Vice President                    
Vicky James - Treasurer
Jacquie Farrelly - Secretary




mailto:finance@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au


PP:          Francis P, Maeve B.

Year 1:  Aiden T, Hugo T.

Year 2:  Jamie M, Deone W.

Year 3:  Gemma B, Keanue M.

Year 4:  Zachary L, Penelope N.

Year 5:  Evie M, Eva M.

Year 6:   Bella B, Georgia ZL.

KEY DATES
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MERIT AWARD WINNERS

Labour Day Public Holiday 

Pupil Free Day

Whole School Mass

Kindy OT Screening Begins

NAPLAN Commences 

Swimming Carnival (Years 3-6)

Harmony Day

Term One Concludes  

 






6 March



7 March



8 March



8 March



15 March



16 March



21 March



6 April



ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS'  NEWS
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St Michael’s School has been a hive of activities over the past

fortnight. Here are just some of the events that have been taking

place… 

The COMMITMENT MASSES for our Sacramental students enabled

our Year 3, 4 & 6 students  to stand before God and share their faith

intentions with the Church. 

SHROVE TUESDAY was celebrated in our 3YOP by making

pancakes. Touring the school and delivering them to some special

staff members made it even more memorable! 

ASH WEDNESDAY was commemorated in the St Joseph’s Church.

We loved meeting our new Parish Priest Father Suresh, and listening

to his interesting Homily. 

GYMBUS has been well-loved by our junior students, while our

senior students partook in a St John’s FIRST AID course. The visitor

taught the Year 4-6 students how to respond to an unconscious

person using DR ABC. They were also taught how to seek help from

an ambulance if they were faced with an emergency situation.   

A reminder that if you decided to send your child to school with a MOBILE PHONE then it needs to be

stored at the office. This will keep the phone safe and protect the privacy of your child and other children. If

you need to make contact with your child during school hours, contacting the office will always be the most

effective and efficient way. 

Last week, our Year 6 leaders participated in the PROJECT COMPASSION LAUNCH. This initiative, by a

wonderful charity, coincides with the beginning of Lent, which is a time of giving to those less fortunate.

Our Year 6 leaders will help drive the fundraising in our school. A box can be found in each room for

donations.  



ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS'  NEWS
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W a r m  r e g a r d s ,

Mrs Jo Borg and Mr Michael Sheridan

A s s i s t a n t  P r i n c i p a l s

Congratulations to our Year 3 & 4 children who received their FIRST
RECONCILIATION. It was a wonderful ceremony that acknowledged the

importance of saying sorry to God. Thank you to the families and staff that
attended to support the children and a massive thank you to Father Suresh and

visiting priests, Father Elias and Father Annan who assisted on the night.





HARMONY DAY

P A G E   7   

NOTE: All orders placed online after 8am on Thursday, 6 April will not be delivered  until Friday, 28 April.

Term 2 is Winter Uniform
Term 2 is fast approaching and students will be required to dress
in their winter uniform.

Please place your order for winter uniforms ASAP to ensure that
your size is in stock. 

Please note that the uniform shop will be closed on Friday, 24
March, however online ordering through QuickCliq is always
available.  These orders will be distributed to students on
Thursday, 6 April. 



YEAR 5 NEWS: FRIENDOLOGY
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“In Health we learnt that the easiest way to put out a friendship fire is to confront the issue and talk-it-out” – Olivia
 

“In Health we learnt about Friendship Fires and the Friend-O-Cycle. We are learning how to make sure we have healthy and
happy friendships” – Molly 

 
“We got put into groups and made role plays to show a story about a friendship fire and how it could be solved” – Henry

 
“The Zones of Regulation are about emotions and how people are feeling. If we find ourselves out of the green zone, we know

to use strategies to try and calm ourselves down” – Jonathan
 

“ANTs are automatic negative thoughts. We learnt that you have to squash your ANTs whenever they come to you by
thinking of more positive thoughts” – Isla

 
“Friendships change… and that’s okay” - Eve






PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS
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FOOTY TIPPING 2023
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Create an Account on footytips.com.au (if you don't already have one from previous competitions) or Download the App.
(N.B you will require an individual email address per entrant)
Join the competition
Competition Name: St Michael’s Tipping 2023
Follow this link: https://www.footytips.com.au/comps/httpswwwfootytipscomaucompsSt_Michaels_Tipping_2023?
p=StMichaelsTipping2023
Submit your tips and margin for each round through the footytips.com website or app.

Payment needs to be made prior to the commencement of Round 2 – details on how to pay will be sent out to families
who register.
Tippers will be ranked by points ( # of correct tips) and margin.
If no tips are entered for a Round, the entrant will be awarded "The away games for the round".
Tipping will be from Round 1 to Round 24 inclusive, with prizes to be determined based on final positions at the end of
Round 24.
You can still enter after Round 1, however you will miss out on the accumulated Tips you could have earned from prior
Rounds.
If you are not financial by the end of week 2 you are not entitled to any winnings, so please pay before the
commencement of Round 2

The St Michael’s P&F would like to invite Students, their Families and Staff of the community to participate in the 2023 AFL
Footy Tipping Competition. 
 
To participate, there will be an Entry Fee of $50 – see below for more details.
 
Prizes will be determined based on the level of interest, and will be advised once the competition starts. Regardless of the
prizes, it is the ‘Bragging Rights’ everyone cares about!  All you have to do is register and follow the steps below.
 
We hope this will be a fun initiative to create friendly rivalry between friends and families, staff and students, and we
encourage EVERYONE to get involved. 
 
The first game of Round 1 will be played on Thursday, 16th March so in order to maximise the success of the competition, we
encourage you to sign up and get your entries in as soon as possible, and preferably by Monday, 13 March!
 
How To Enter:

 
Prizes:
Prizes will be awarded to the top placegetters on the ladder at the end of the AFL Season (Round 24). There will also be some
prizes up for grabs throughout the season, so stay tuned!
 
Details:
You can enter as a family, or each family member may wish to compete individually.

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.footytips.com.au%2Fcomps%2FhttpswwwfootytipscomaucompsSt_Michaels_Tipping_2023%3Fp%3DStMichaelsTipping2023&data=05%7C01%7CJo.Borg%40cewa.edu.au%7Cd862e376ed2b4724906808db1b9602f7%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C638134104073229168%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=d4jZqH4RuNL9eTKT0TvlbsTQ4kBRgNkoed2wmZBudRc%3D&reserved=0


COMMUNITY NEWS
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The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,
sponsorship or recommendation thereof by St. Michael’s School.

St. Michael’s does not accept any responsibility or liability for the conduct or content of these
advertisements, sites and the offerings made by the third parties.



COMMUNITY NEWS
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The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,
sponsorship or recommendation thereof by St. Michael’s School.
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advertisements, sites and the offerings made by the third parties.

Year 7, 2024 Scholarship Applications
Chisholm Catholic College is now accepting applications from current Year 6 students for 

Academic and Music Scholarships.  Please visit the Chisholm College website and register your

child by Friday, 10 March 2023.

Families will be contacted regarding the Academic Scholarship Testing that is scheduled to take place

on Saturday, 25 March 2023.

For any queries, please contact Mrs Anne Balmer, Enrolments Officer on 92082516



COMMUNITY NEWS
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The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,
sponsorship or recommendation thereof by St. Michael’s School.
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A maths expo – now that’s something different!
The expo is targeted at families in the aim to provide support to parents and students with mathematics learning

at home by showcasing interactive resources. It will be a fun, interactive day with lots of opportunity to see a
variety of resources that make learning fun, and there are prizes to be won on the day!

Sunday 12 March 2023
 10:00am – 1:00pm

 Stirling Community Centre, Main Hall – Karrinyup
Expo Registration

 Members: $10 per family
 Non-members: $15 per family

Every family that attends will receive a $10 voucher to use at the MAWA stand.
Register - https://mawainc.org.au/maths-expo/

ADHD & Your Child
Protective Behaviours
Engaging Adolescents
123 Magic & Emotion Coaching

Midvale Hub Parenting Services available include:

see website for details https://www.midvalehub.org.au/

https://mawainc.org.au/maths-expo/
https://www.midvalehub.org.au/


COMMUNITY NEWS
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ST MICHAEL'S SCHOOL

http://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/
http://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/

